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Mr Chairperson, 

Director-General, 

Ukraine fully associates itself with the statement delivered by the European Union. 

Ukraine highly values the crucial role of the OPCW in maintaining the global norm against the 
use of chemical weapons and reaffirms its unwavering commitment to the goals and principles 
of the Chemical Weapons Convention. 

We consider the recent political developments in the Syrian Arab Republic as a potential 
turning point. The transfer of power in December 2024 and the declared openness of the 
interim authorities to engage with the OPCW present a unique opportunity to move forward 
in addressing long-standing concerns related to Syria’s chemical weapons programme. 

Ukraine welcomes the visit of Director-General Fernando Arias to Damascus earlier this year 
and the re-establishment of dialogue between the Secretariat and Syrian officials.  

We commend the recent deployments of the Technical Secretariat to Syria and the 
establishment of the Office of Special Missions (OSM), which now coordinates all OPCW-
mandated activities in the country. These developments offer a path toward renewed 
verification and accountability — but only if matched by sustained cooperation from Syrian 
authorities. 

We also support the OPCW’s call for voluntary contributions to fund its vital work in Syria. The 
tasks ahead — including verification, capacity building, and prevention of re-emergence — 
will require significant resources and international solidarity. 

Mr. Chairperson, 

Ukraine stands ready to support efforts that ensure full implementation of the Convention 
and bring to justice all those responsible for chemical weapons use. We hope that the Syrian 
interim authorities take this opportunity and demonstrate their commitment through full, 
transparent cooperation with the OPCW. 

I would kindly ask you to consider this statement as an official document of the 109th session 
of the Executive Council and post it on the OPCW external server and public website. 

 

Thank you for your attention. 


